
   

 

 

 

 

 

Willow Wood Community Primary School 
School Council 
14

th
 March 2014 

1:10pm Rainbow Room 
 

1. Welcome and Attendance 
 
Year 1: BE 
Year 2: KN, KP 
Year 3/4: LM, JS, TS 
Year 6: CM, AH, SN, BW 
 
Members of staff: ST, EL, MY, AS 
 
Apologies: Year 5 out on a trip. BR unable to attend, CM sat in for him. 
 
2. Minutes and Matters Arising (Feedback) 
 
You gave us feedback on the smoothies that Karen is now serving at snack time. AH has 
noticed that lots of people are eating both the Smoothie options and the Jubbly’s are 
preferred. However, there have been lots of sightings of Jubbly litter so we make sure you 
are reminding children to look after the school and its grounds by putting litter in the bin. 
Remember it was JC who wanted to see these healthier snacks so make sure you let her 
know the feedback.  
 
The question was raised as to whether or not the infant children can have these new 
smoothies. We need to find out if JC wants to serve these and send letters out to parents 
to inform them of the new snack option. 
 
3. Building Names and Signs  
 
The site manager gave us an update regarding the new signs; there will be various sign 
companies coming to visit the school to discuss what we want for our new signs. In a 
future meeting, we will invite the site manager to a meeting to discuss his findings! 
 
We voted on our favourite building names from the suggestions that came in from parents. 
Our top 10 were… 
 
Acorn 
Blossom 
Bluebell 
Squirrel 
Little Owl 
Lavender 
Fox 

 
Chestnut 
Rainbow 
Rumble Rainbow Forest 
Primrose 
Caterpillar, Cocoon, Butterfly 
Snowdrop 

 



 
Next we will create a voting sheet so you can collect all the votes from your class to 
decided three winning names.  
 
4. Visit to Mayor 
 
The School Council has been invited to visit the Mayor at his office! The date of this is 
Thursday 3rd April and it will clash with the Easter crafts. Letters are going home very 
soon; make sure you return the permission slip as soon as possible.  
 
5. Attendance Reward 
 
We decided out attendance reward this term would be a visit to the park and a snack. The 
Juniors with 96%+ attendance will have their reward on Monday and Tuesday the 17th and 
18th March. The Infants will have their reward on Wednesday and Thursday the 19th and 
20th March. We went to the park to carry out a Risk Assessment to ensure the park is safe 
for the children and we concluded that it is! Make sure you don’t miss out on future 
attendance rewards by making sure you try your best to get into school every day.  
 

Next meeting: Friday 28th March 2014 at 1:10pm in the JUNIOR building. 
 

Next Actions: 
 

 Tell JC about the new smoothies and ask 
about the availability to the infants 

 Carry out the vote for the building names 
 
 


